Dear building owner
Earthquake Prone Buildings Register – Heritage Buildings
283 Princes Street Dunedin
Dunedin City Council is currently undertaking a project to identify potentially earthquake-prone buildings within the city. This project will compile a list of potentially earthquake-prone buildings and provide owners with clear timeframes for upgrading their buildings.

An earthquake-prone building is defined as one that would have its ultimate strength capacity exceeded in an earthquake one third as strong as that used to design a new building at the same site.  These buildings are considered as having been designed to less than 34% of new building standards (34% NBS).

In conducting this study the DCC has taken into consideration the age of the original building, which provides an indication of the design standards used.  Buildings designed before or around 1976 will almost certainly qualify as potentially earthquake-prone and require some upgrade work to improve their potential performance in an earthquake.  
This preliminary study has so far only involved a check of building files held at the DCC and no physical inspections of properties.  Following this preliminary study we require further information from you regarding the potential performance of your building in an earthquake. 
What to do next?

1. You must now engage a suitably qualified structural engineer to apply the Initial Evaluation Procedure (IEP) to your building under the guidelines set out by the New Zealand Society for Earthquake Engineering.  Alternatively, you may choose to have an engineer undertake a detailed structural assessment of your building at this time.
2. You must provide this IEP to DCC by 1 July 2014, unless you undertake a ‘significant alteration’ or ‘change of use’ before this time, in which case you will need to supply a structural assessment as part of the building consent application.

3. Depending on the result of your structural assessment, your building will be re-categorised in our property file and GIS system as ‘likely to be earthquake-prone’, ‘earthquake-prone’, or ‘not earthquake-prone’.  This information will also be added to the LIM and PIM.  Building owners who fail to supply assessments by 1 July 2014 will automatically have their buildings recorded as ‘potentially earthquake-prone’ and the DCC may undertake action at the owner’s cost to determine the status of the building. 

4. If your building is found to be ‘likely to be earthquake-prone’, ‘potentially earthquake-prone’ or ‘earthquake prone’ you will have a set timeframe, to upgrade the seismic performance of your building.  Timeframes for upgrade depend on the above assessments, and range from 15 – 30 years from 1 July 2012, unless a ‘change of use’ or ‘significant alteration’ is undertaken.  

Your building has now been flagged on our property file and GIS system as ‘awaiting confirmation of status’.  This information will also be included in any Land Information Memorandum (LIM) or Project Information Memorandum (PIM) prepared on your property.

You may already have independent advice about the potential seismic performance of your building. We understand a number of building owners have been engaging engineers in response to insurance queries or through prudent planning for business continuity.  If you have already completed an assessment, please forward this to earthquake-pronebuildings@dcc.govt.nz
Also attached to this letter is a ‘Frequently Asked Questions’ sheet which deals with common questions about the earthquake-prone buildings policy.  A full version of the Dunedin City Council Earthquake-prone Buildings Policy is available at: www.dunedin.govt.nz/epbpolicy 

Because your building is a protected heritage building there may be certain requirements for how your upgrade work is undertaken.  However, the DCC also has guidance and a number of incentives to assist heritage building owners with the seismic upgrade of their buildings.  A “toolkit” for heritage building owners is available from the DCC with further information for building owners on a range of heritage matters.  

To discuss any matters related to your heritage building, please feel free to get in contact with me on (03) 474 3375 or ghazelto@dcc.govt.nz

Yours sincerely
Glen Hazelton
Policy Planner (Heritage) 
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